
 

 

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE MOCHDRE COMMUNITY COUNCIL, AT YSGOL BABANOD 

AT 6.00PM ON MONDAY 11th December 2023 

 

1. Members in attendance: 

PRESENT:        Chairman - Cllr Stephen Price 

Cllrs: K Munro, S Owen, S Holland-Roberts, G Shimmins and P Baxter 

OFFICERS:        None Cllr Price acting Clerk 

 

Presentation by Bryn Baxter on his trip to South Africa 

 

2. Welcome and Apologies for Absence: The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.  

There were no apologies for absence. 

 

3. Declaration of Interests: Members were reminded of the need to declare any 

personal or prejudicial interests. Cllr Price declared an interest in planning item on 

the agenda and will not take part in the debate 

 

4. Minutes: Resolved to receive and approve the minutes of the last meeting of the 

committee, held on the Monday 11th of December 

 

5. Matters Arising from the Minutes: 

No matters arising from the Minutes 

 

6. Co-option applications: 

Applications were received from the following: - Wendy Munro, Andrew Roberts, Jim 

Paton, Nicolette Dibb and Ricky Owen. 

Resolved to co-opt Wendy Munro, Andrew Roberts, Jim Paton and Nicolette Dibb 

into the Mochdre Community Council. 

 

 

 

7. Planning: Planning permission for construction of Glan Y Afon childrens home no 

objections. 

 



 

8. Precept 2024/2025 

 

The precept for Mochdre has not changed for 10yrs the following proposals were put 

forward 

 

A: Increase by 150%  

B: Increase by 300%  

C: No increase keep at current level 

Resolved to increase by 150% for 2024/2025 

 

9. Conwy County Council Report: 

Cllr Price attended the Institute of Licensing Conference in Stratford Upon Avon and 

also attend WLGA leadership course at Nant Gwrtheyrn. 

 

Cllr Price and Cllr Keith Munro attended the Remembrance Day parade in Colwyn Bay 

and a wreath was layed in honour of all those who have served their country and 

community. Cllr Munro was also thanked for the excellent commitment in organising 

the poppy display throughout the village and organising the wreath and poppy 

appeal. 

 

The MCC civic service was held at St Cwstenin a very well attended event with 

contributions made from the local schools MCC would like to thank the teaching staff 

for their support and contribution and especially to the children, MCC would also like 

to thank Sue Storey the Vicar. The Mountain View provided a buffet and once again 

we would like to thank them for their contribution. 

 

 

10. Items and events:  

 

The Mountain View will be hosting the Christmas dinner event on 10th January with a 

good turn expected with at least 20 residents reserving a place. 

PTA event at Ysgol Bodanod on the 15th December  

Christmas carol Service at St Cwstenin 13th December  

 

 

11. Date of Next Meeting: Monday 8th January 2024 

 

 

 



 

Meeting closed at approx. 7.30pm.                                     ………….……….…………………. Chairman  

 

  

 

 


